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Postponement of CILA – AIDA Ibero- Latinamerican IX Congress of Law Insurance 

Due to the devastating effects of Hurricane Wilma on the Yucatan Peninsula, and especially on Cancun, where even human lives were lost, as well as diverse material damages caused, the Mexican Section of AIDA has decided to postpone the IX CILA –AIDA Congress, which was to take place on the coming month of November. 

As a consequence, the dates that were initially designated for the development of the IX CILA – AIDA Insurance Law Congress, and also for the Presidential Council meeting, will not be observed, and therefore will be postponed. 

The Directors of the host National Section of AIDA together with the CILA President are now examining the new date and place where the Mexican Section will carry out the IX Congress, which has not been cancelled, but just postponed. 

As soon as we have more precise information concerning these matters, we will immediately let you know about it.  Meanwhile, and together with these lines, you will find the official Bulletin sent by the Mexican Section, in which all the reasons for which the Congress will be postponed are explained clearly. 

URGENT COMMUNICATION

October 24, 2005

To all Participants and persons interested in the IX CILA Congress, Cancun.

Dear colleagues and friends:

As you might already know, between the October 21 and 23, 2005, hurricane Wilma caused critical damages to Cancun, where the IX CILA Congress was going to have effect on November 2 to 5, 2005.

Damages in Cancun and specifically in the Hotel where the event was going to take place, even though repairable, are serious.  Nevertheless, it will take some time to get things back to normal, and bring them back to the same beauty this first class centre of tourism has always offered.  

For this reason, the Organizing Committee of the IX CILA Congress, has been forced to suspend the development of the Congress, and will program it again for a new date and place, that will offer the security, resources and comforts that are needed for such an event, and taking into account the availability and requirements concerning hostage and facilities.

In this moment, we are analyzing and negotiating new options with the Hilton Hotels and we are sure that, due to the help they are willing to give to us, we will find the most adequate option for everybody. 

The participants of the Congress that have already covered all the quotas of subscription and payments concerning hostage and breakfast, can be sure that their payments will be applied to those same concepts, for the next date and place where our Congress will take place.

We have no doubt that this situation will give us all inconveniences, such as having to reschedule the transport already contracted, but we are sure that you will all understand that this natural phenomenon was unforeseeable  and its effects uncontrollable by the human being. 

Our compromise as Organizing Committee is to obtain the best option in order to develop our XI Congress, and to let you know about it as soon as possible. 

Always at your service, 

Lic. Aurelio González Alcocer                        Lic. Juan Arturo              President of AMDSYF                                                          Altamirano Dueñas 
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